  VILLAGE OF UNADILLA
AUGUST 20, 2019
FIREHOUSE, 77 CLIFTON STREET
UNADILLA, NY  13849

CALL TO ORDER: Mayor Welch called the Meeting to order at 6:30 PM.  
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
PRESENT:	Mayor Welch, Trustees Jones, Baldwin, Glynn, Mott, Clerk/Treasurer Riker, SPW Campbell
ABSENT:	Fire Chief Kyle Short
GUEST: 	Kent Seymour, Sharon Feltman
[bookmark: _Hlk519322759]Trustee	Baldwin made the motion, Trustee Jones seconded to approve July 16, 2019 Meeting Minutes. All ayes. Carried.
Trustee	Mott made the motion, Trustee Glynn seconded to pay General Abstract #3 for $30,036.56. All ayes, Carried. 
Trustee	Glynn made the motion, Trustee Baldwin seconded to pay Water Abstract #3 for $6,102.52. All ayes, Carried. 
Clerk Treasurer Riker presented a motion to appoint Kent Seymour of 5 Ontio Terrace Unadilla, NY to the Zoning Board of Appeals. Explained to the board that currently there are only three people on the board, a full board is 5 members. Also, the Planning Board is currently down 2 board members as well so if anyone knows of anyone interested, they should contact the office.
Trustee 	Baldwin made the motion, Trustee Mott 	seconded to appoint Kent Seymour of 5 Ontio Terrace as member of the Zoning Board of Appeals for the Village of Unadilla. All ayes, Carried. 
Clerk Treasurer Riker let the board know that the Annual Update Document was filed at the beginning of August. Let the board know that there is a Use Variance application that was submitted for 215 Main Street and will be scheduling a public hearing in the future. The board had a short conversation about the Zoning Board. 
SPW Campbell let the board know that the water tank is online. The building is done at the pump house. There is a backup chlorinator issue right now and has been sent out for service. Hooked up a new water service at the train depot. New catch basins, and framed up the sidewalk on Fellows Street. The Community House porch should be completed this week, have looked into fixing a piece on the playground, it would have to be completely replaced and would cost $4600 for that alone. In the future the H20 tank will need new seals on the outside and the inside and that will be about $10,000-$20,000 – will have to look at the water reserve when budget starts next year. 
Mayor Welch informed the board that he and Clerk Treasurer Riker attended the library meeting, Clerk Treasurer Riker went over their books with them. Mayor Welch had a discussion about the storybook project which is currently on the front lawn, and will be taken down in October. Trying to figure out if there is a better place to have them placed. More discussion was had on the library and storybook. 
Mayor Welch informed the board that Chambers Auction was sold, Catalog Outlet was sold and will be staying open. Clerk Treasurer Riker also said that the Village has been getting a lot tax searches, houses have been selling within the Village.  
Mayor still wants to look into an electronic sign for the Village, potential grant may be available that is due in September. 
The board had a discussion on the rec commission, pee wee football has started, the summer program was a success.
[bookmark: OLE_LINK1]Trustee Baldwin made the motion, Trustee Glynn seconded to adjourn meeting at 7:05PM. All ayes, Carried. 
Respectfully Submitted,
[bookmark: _GoBack]Clarissa R. Riker,  Village Clerk/Treasurer
